Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

015 Micholitz to Sander




Manila, 21st October 1883

Dear Mr. Sander,

Schroeder arrived here safely approximately 10 days ago and went straight to Davao to look for Vanda sanderiana.

I have seen to the packing of the crates: 5 boxes of Cypriped. and 4 boxes of Pterid. (?), one box of Phalaenopsis, of which I am also sending a few flowers. According to Schroeder, these are white with yellow centres. I would have liked to send the plants earlier but did not have an opportunity to do so. Instead I was collecting Vanda lamell. [lamellata] Boxall, approx. 1000 plants, contained in boxes 1 to 10, which Schroeder brought from Dapitan. There is also a Vanda and a few Cypripediums together in a box. Boxes 11 to 17 are Vanda lam. Boxall. The consignment is travelling on this steamer (22.10.) to Bastiani in Singapore, and, I hope, via “Amazone” to Marseilles where it should arrive between 25th and 28th November. I shall have to stay here a few more days because of the news from Surigao, where I had ordered 2000 Dendr. dearei and 1000 Cypriped. ciliolare, which, if I can trust the man, should arrive here in the middle of November and should be ready for Schroeder to take with him.

Schroeder will collect only Vanda sand. and if all goes well he will be here with his plants towards the end of November. Mid January in London – I shall try to return here at the same time with plants. For March / April I shall try to collect a few Phal. schill. amabilis and take them myself to Singapore. I would leave the Phal. sander. and stuart. for later. I would appreciate if you could let me have your views / instructions about this as soon as possible. I shall depart shortly to a location where a very beautiful Dendrobium is said to grow. 

No other news.

I hope that the plants will reach you in good condition.

With cordial greetings,

Yours truly,


W. Micholitz

(Note: the name was cut off the letter).

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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